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 HAPPY SPRINGTIME  

       TO EVERYONE  

                        FROM 

  DOBWALLS PARISH COUNCIL 

    SNOWDROPS IN TREMABE LANE, DOBWALLS 
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  HELLO, and Welcome to the 

Spring 2023 edition of your 

parish magazine The Villager. 

We hope you’ll fine lots of in-

teresting bits and pieces: The 

annual parish litter pick and 

the Coronation (look to your 

right), Dobwalls Into Garden-

ing (DIG) is back, Dobwalls Warm Space is growing in popularity, Dobwalls 

Football Club gets ready to expand, Disney comes to Doublebois?, a new 

initiative at the memorial hall and much more. Oh, and don’t miss the latest in 

Sean Jackson’s walks around the parish—this one’s a bit different! 

Dobwalls Parish Council and The Villager editorial team would like to formally 

thank Samworth Brothers, the British food manufacturing company and own-

er of Cornish pasty maker Ginsters of Callington, for donating a 27–inch mon-

itor and refurbished laptop to the council and the team. This has made laying 

out and editing the parish magazine much easier—so thanks once again. 

Happy Spring from The Villager editor Michael Taylor and the editorial team. 

THE NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN - IT’S GETTING THERE! 

MHAIRI Mackie, the plan co-ordinator, has this update: After the full submis-

sion to Cornwall Council of Dobwalls and Trewidland Neighbourhood Devel-

opment Plan documents in the last week of October, things went quiet until 

mid-January. 

But now we have had several emails from Cornwall Council Neighbourhood 

Planning officers with minor requests for clarification, which have all been 

dealt with rapidly. We believe Cornwall Council is now carrying out the legal 

compliance check, which they must do before completing a comprehensive 

impact check on the plan proposals, after which an Independent Examiner 

will be appointed to review the 

plan. 

The public consultation on the 

plan is unlikely to start before 

the end of March or into April. 

This means the referendum on 

the NDP is unlikely to be held  

before the summer.  
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“IT’S that time of year again,” writes Tracey Kitto, the main organiser of the 
popular parish litter pick. “The birds are looking for nesting sites, the bulbs 
have been pushing up through the ground to blossom and bloom and Dob-
walls Parish Council is looking for helpers to tidy up the village before the 
big day – the King’s Coronation. 
“So, if you have a spare couple of hours on Saturday April 22 why not come 
along and join in, young and not so young and family groups too. Just bring 
a pair of gloves. Everything else you need is provided. 
“Looking forward to seeing you. The more the merrier to make it a success-
ful morning. 
“Oh, and make sure you ‘like’ The Villager Facebook page which will send 
out a reminder closer to the date.” 
Litter pickers should aim to be at the village car park, next to the Highway-
man pub car park, by 9.45am on the day. 

Just a reminder of last year’s event. The 

photo features most of the litter pickers 

and highlights just how much rubbish 

they collected — bags and bags of it and 

some of it too big to bag up! 

DOBWALLS Parish Council and Dobwalls Football Club are organising a 

special family day to celebrate the crowning of King Charles III. Here’s coun-

cil chairman John Dunn: “The day will probably run on a similar format to the 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations last year which were a great suc-

cess. The council is looking to provide a commemorative keepsake for the 

children of the parish to add to the jubilee coins they received. It might be a 

special mug, or it could be a ‘gold’ coin, or something else. More information 

will be available once we have decided what form it will take. 

We will post updates on The Villager Facebook page to make everyone 

aware of the date and time and exactly what’s happening.” See Page 30 

 PARISH LITTER PICK 2023 

********************** 

THE CORONATION 

 ANOTHER BIG DAY  

     FOR DOBWALLS 
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Dobwalls 

Into      

Gardening 
 

 

 

 

DIG, Dobwalls Into Gardening, your local gardening club, has started up 

again after the Covid pandemic and has a full programme for 2023, includ-

ing a special plant sale in May. New members are always welcome, whether 

they know a lot, or nothing, about gardening! 

DIG began in 2004 when local resident, Pam Jarvis, asked around to see if 
a gardening club could be formed. Sixteen people attended an initial meet-
ing in February and 32 attended the following meeting and a committee was 
formed. The Parish Council gave the club a grant and a lady from Cornwall 
Council offered her help.  
Club secretary Sue Gruzelier says: “The club presently has just under 30 
members, mostly hobby gardeners, but some members are professional 
gardeners and some have an interest in gardening and enjoy the social as-
pects of the meetings. There is always time for tea and biscuits at the end to 
give members time to socialise and there’s a raffle to boost the club’s funds. 
“Members are encouraged to take part in the ‘bloom of the month’ with flow-
ers picked from their garden or allotment and there are special daffodil and 
dahlia competitions, not to mention which member can grow the heaviest 
potatoes in a bucket!” 
DIG meets on the first Monday of the month from 7.00pm to 9.00pm in Dob-
walls United Church hall. Most of the meetings involve invited speakers and 
there are organised visits to gardens or places of interest. 
Every year there’s a Christmas dinner and the club donates to a local charity 
annually. 
Here’s what’s coming up in the next few months: 
Monday, March 6th ‘A Bucket Full of Treasures’, George Kestell 
Monday, April 3rd, ‘Bumble Bees’, Becky Martin 
Monday, May 1st ‘Changing Climate and Cornish Gardens’, Catherine Cut-
ler, Eden Project 
Saturday, May 13th, 10.00am - 12.00noon, Dobwalls United Church Hall 
Plant Sale, Cake Stall and Raffle 
Monday, June 5th Talk by the Blood Bikers and a Garden Quiz with Jim Ste-
phens 
For more information search for the Facebook page, ‘Dobwalls into 
Gardening’ or phone 01579 320417 
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IT’S WARM —AND YOU’RE WELCOME 

ON the left your main course and 

on the right your “pudding” or 

“afters”. This is one of the recent 

menus at Dobwalls Warm Space. 

And it’s free. And you get a free 

pasty to take home as well. 

Dobwalls Warm Space opened more than three months ago 

to give the people of the village and the surrounding area somewhere warm 

to come once a week and enjoy good, wholesome food and have a chat. 

The warm space is open every Tuesday from 11.00am to 3.00pm in Dobwalls 

United Church hall and is due to continue every week up until April 4. 

One of the organisers Doris Taylor says: “It’s lovely to welcome people in 

from the cold to enjoy the warmth and the food and, if they wish, the compa-

ny of others. 

“Word of mouth has meant the number of people coming along has gradually 

grown and very recently we had more than 20. 

“Anyone’s welcome to pop in and stay for as long as they want and we aim to 

have something different on the menu every week.” 

Dobwalls Warm Space is sponsored by the Methodist Church, Dobwalls Par-

ish Council, local Cornwall councillor Jane Pascoe’s Community Chest Fund 

and Samworth Brothers who own pasty makers Ginsters of Callington. 

 ++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

The church will be holding a special Coronation service on Sunday, May 7, at 

9.30am, the day after the crowning of King Charles III. There’ll be more de-

tails nearer the time on the church’s Facebook page “Dobwalls United 

Church”. 

****************************************************************************************

The hall and the church now have free WiFi, provided free by Wildanet. The 

church stewards would like to thank Wildanet for installing this fantastic facili-

ty. 

 ========================================================== 

Turn to Page 13 for details of What’s On in the church and church hall. 
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  PROGRESS TOWARDS DFC NEW FACILITIES 

DOBWALLS Football Club is gear-
ing itself up to expand its facilities, 
once planning permission is given 
for the change of use of an agricul-
tural field across the lane from the 
club to be used for sports and rec-
reation. 

The field is one of two bought by 
Dobwalls Parish Council and the 
council gifted the field to the club. The other has become the Dobwalls Jubi-
lee Community Field. 

Club secretary Andy Yeatman says: “Once we’ve got the planning permis-

sion it will be all hands to the pump as the ground preparation will involve 

removing stones, levelling, seeding, weedkilling and fertilising. 

“It's a process that will take some time but eventually we hope to have 

much needed extra space for football, one full-size pitch and several small-

er ones suitable for the different age groups of the junior teams. We hope 

the extra room will benefit not only our club but the wider community as 

well.” 

Weather permitting, the football season for 

the two adult sides at Lantoom Park will draw 

to a close by late April. The first team has 

three home Kitchen Kit South West Peninsula 

League games in March. These are 3.00pm 

kick offs against Newquay, St Austell and 

Bude on the 11th, 18th and 25th respectively.  

There will also be Duchy League games for the second team on several 

other Saturdays in March and April. Also on the fixtures front, Lantoom Park 

has been chosen by Cornwall FA to host the Intermediate Cup Semi Final 

between Foxhole and St Dominick on Tuesday April 18 at 7.30pm. 

Next season, the South West Peninsula League merges with the Western 

League to become the Western Peninsula League with four divisions 

stretching from Land’s End to Bristol. Andy comments: “Thankfully it is likely 

to be regionalised so it shouldn't involve a lot more travelling, but it will be 

an opportunity to visit and host some new clubs.” 

 THE FIELD AT THE TOP OF THIS AERIAL PHOTO IS THE 

ONE THE CLUB  WILL TRANSFORM INTO NEW PITCHES 
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  DISNEY COMES TO DOUBLEBOIS? 

IN THE Christmas edition of The Villager, Dobwalls resident and historian 

Adrian Wilton took us back almost 100 years to pantomime time in what was  

then the music room at Doublebois House. Now it’s a gym and games room 

as part of the Hoburne holiday com-

plex. 

Adrian’s article prompted Brian 

Jewell, from Trevelmond, to write in 

giving us his memories of when he 

lived in Doublebois a good 25 years 

after that Christmas pantomime: 

“The main room was, in fact, a 

sprung dance floor with limited 

space under it. There were curtains 

on the stage, probably the originals, with dressing rooms behind. 

Somewhere under the stage and dressing rooms was a bar. On the walls 

there were paintings of Disney cartoon characters. 

It was about 70 years later I was told they had actually been painted by the 

original Disney artists. 

Dobwalls School once used the music room for a Christmas concert. It was 

probably all the chairs from the school that were sent out on the horse and 

cart to be used for the concert. 

Schoolmaster Rogers said: ‘Anyone from Doublebois can ride home on the 

cart.’ Yea, that was me! However, it would have been quicker to walk! 

Before or after that occasion, I don’t recall when, I went to a film show in the 

music room. The film was, I think, titled ‘The Yearling’. I remember it being a 

sad story, involving a young deer. Google has just confirmed that! 

My last visit there was 

shortly before moving 

away from Doublebois. I 

remember feeling guilty 

about being there when the 

new owner dropped by! 

That was George Hamlyn’s 

father.” 

   WHAT USED TO BE THE MUSIC ROOM 

DOUBLEBOIS HOUSE 
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  DOBWALLS SHORT MAT BOWLS — WHY NOT GIVE IT A GO 
 
“WE continue to be a busy club,” says the chairman John Worth. “We have 
two Winter League teams and three Summer League teams. We also have 

members who are involved in local and county-
wide competitions and we have members who 
bowl at Dobwalls but don’t get involved in com-
petitions.” 
The club plays at Dobwalls Memorial Hall Sun-
day, Monday and Thursday evenings and any-
one is welcome. 
John explains: “The first three sessions are free 
and tuition is given to those who have not played 

before. You can borrow club bowls but you need to bring soft-soled shoes or 
slippers.” 
Just walk in or email club secretary Gerry Tizzard on 
dobwallssmbc@gmail.com and you can follow the club on Facebook 
“Dobwalls short mat bowls club”. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Dobwalls United Church - What’s On 

Sunday services are usually at 9.30am unless 

there are joint services with neighbouring 

chapels. 

March: 2nd Knit and Knatter 2.00pm, 7th 

Warm Space 11.00am-3.00pm, 13th Ladies Group 2.00pm, 14th Warm 

Space 11.00am-3.00pm, 16th Knit and Knatter 2.00pm, 18th Soup and Filled 

Roll £5 1.00pm, 19th No Service at Dobwalls United Church - Service at Tre-

velmond Chapel 10.00am, 21st Warm Space 11.00am-3.00pm, 28th Warm 

Space 11.00am-3.00pm, 30th Knit and Knatter 2.00pm. 

April: 4th LAST Warm Space 11.00am-3.00pm, 9th Easter Breakfast Service 

- Join us for breakfast at 8.00am followed by Easter Service at 9.00am, 13th 

Knit and Knatter 2.00pm, 16th Joint Service at Dobwalls 10.00am, 17th La-

dies Group 2.00pm, 22nd Cream Tea 2.30pm, 27th Knit and Knatter 2.00pm. 

May: 7th Service to Celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III 9.30am, 

11th Knit and Knatter 2.00pm, 15th Ladies Group 2.00pm, 20th Cream Tea 

2.30pm, 21st No service at Dobwalls United Church - Service at St Neot 

Chapel 11.00am, 25th Knit and Knatter 2.00pm. 

June: 8th Knit and Knatter 2.00pm, 12th Ladies Group 2.00pm. 

mailto:dobwallssmbc@gmail.com
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A TREE FOR THE QUEEN 
THIS impressive oak tree has been 

planted in the Dobwalls Jubilee 

Community Field to commemorate 

the long life and 70 years of service 

of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.  

John Dunn, the chairman of Dob-

walls Parish Council says: “It will 

grow in stature in the years and 

decades ahead.” 

And, a brief update from John on 

what else is happening at the field: 

“The forestry contractors have re-

placed around 150 trees which 

failed to take after the original 

planting. Also, a couple of infor-

mation boards are being erected at 

the field. 

 

Initially, the new dual purpose dog and litter 

bin, installed just outside the football club 

entrance and at the end of the lane leading 

to the field, proved a little bit too popular 

and quickly reached over-capacity! 

The bin has been emptied and the parish 

council is in touch with Biffa, the sustaina-

ble waste management company, for it to 

be emptied on a regular basis. 

John Dunn comments: “It’s great to see 

that the vast majority of dog owners in the 

area are responsible and are using the bin! 

It’s been placed there so it can be incorpo-

rated as part of a regular collection route.” 
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 THE MARIE CURIE GREAT DAFFODIL APPEAL 2023 

THE charity Marie Curie is celebrating its 75th anniversary - 1948-2023 - with 

a very special 2023 Great Daffodil Appeal. The message is very simple: 

“Help us in your local community and be a Volunteering Hero in 2023!” 

Lynda Thomas, the community fundraiser for Cornwall, the Isles of Scilly and 

the Channel Islands, explains: “By volunteering with our Cornish fundraising 

team, you can use your spare time to help people get the care and support 

they need at the end of their lives. 

The tasks you might take on include distributing collection boxes to local 

establishments, supporting local fundraising groups, helping with 

administrative tasks and co-ordinating local collections. There are lots of op-

portunities available to meet new people, use your skills and experience, 

make a difference and have fun.” 

Contact Lynda Thomas on 01872 260500 or 07798 638 099 or email-

Lynda.Thomas@mariecurie.org.uk 

Last autumn members of the local fundraising 

group planted hundreds of daffodils in the 

Dobwalls Jubilee Community Field as part of 

the charity’s “Fields of Hope”, areas of daffo-

dils which create a special place for those 

who have personal experiences of terminal 

illness to reflect and remember loved ones. 

By mid-February the daffs had pushed up 

through the soil and they’re growing well. The 

large trumpet variety don’t fully bloom in 

their first year, but wait for 2024 and 

years beyond! 

The volunteers had quite a lot left over so 

they’ve been planted at the primary 

school and by Mike Newton in the border 

of the public car park in the centre of the 

village.  

LAST 

AUTUMN’S 

BULB 

PLANTING 

THE SIGN ON THE GATE AT THE JUBILEE FIELD  

            MARKING THE BULB PLANTING  

Marie Curie 
A better end of life for all 
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         DRECKLY HAIR & BEAUTY  

         UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 

Some of you will have already met me, I’m 

Beth (that’s me on the left with Emma). I came 

to Dreckly in July 2022, working full time. With 

Rob recently leaving, I had the opportunity to 

keep the business going and I just couldn’t say 

“no”. I’m very excited about this new venture 

and would love to welcome more clientele for 

me and the other staff members at Dreckly. 

Mel specialises in mainly men’s hair and perm-

ing. Emma does ladies and gents. I specialise 

in colouring - roots, foils and balayage - as well 

as cutting and gents’ hair. 

My contact details are: Mobile — 07462136108 

Email — Bethanymayhunt@icloud.com 

 

      A BIT OF SPRING COLOUR — JUST TO CHEER YOU UP 
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DOBWALLS SCHOOL NEWS 
 
THE school started the New Year 
with a brilliant poetry week across 
the whole school and headteacher 
Kathryn Pipe says the result was 
some brilliant writing. 

Children in Year 6 looked at the 
poem “Dark Sky” by Phillip Gross, 
which is about the wonders of the 
world and space when viewed in 
pure darkness. 
Year 6 listened 
closely to the po-
em, then created 

their own watercolour pictures and own verses for the po-
em. In Year 4 looked at the poem “I am a Roman Soldier” 
by Josiah Wedgewood. They learned how the structure and 
mood changed throughout, before creating their own po-
ems. 
The school has also welcomed the local charity Eccabi, with Liskeard and 

Looe Foodbank, to give 
cooking demonstrations for 
the children. 
Kathryn comments: “Our 
parents have also been in-
vited in after school and 
were all given a recipe kit 
and instructions to make at 
home with their children. 
We have had a fantastic 
response and 
the children 
have loved it! 

We’ve had three sessions cooking Crumpizzas, Banana Oat-
ies and Savoury Flapjacks.” 

 
 
A final word from Kathryn: “Don't forget, our Book 
Swap Shed is available daily for anyone in the Dobwalls com-
munity and village. Do pop into school at any time, either to 
donate a book or borrow a book to read. We are passionate 
about sharing our love of reading and hope you will join us.” 
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       DEVOLUTION, CAR PARKS AND OTHER THINGS, BUT SPRING IS HERE! 

LOCAL Cornwall Councillor Jane Pascoe writes: I’m always pleased to see 

the snowdrops and daffodils heralding the end of winter and the beginning of 

Spring. It is especially a relief this year, as so many people have faced diffi-

culties in the cold weather with their escalating energy costs. There could be 

more cold weather, so please look out for anyone who’s struggling. Remem-

ber the Community Energy (Winter Wellbeing) email advice@cep.org.uk  

I would like to extend a huge “thank you” to Dobwalls United Church for host-

ing a warm place throughout the winter. The time given freely by the volun-

teers has been very much appreciated 

and I hope it has been a comfort for our 

villagers in these difficult times. 

Public consultations on the proposed 

Cornwall Devolution Deal have been tak-

ing place all over Cornwall and the con-

sultation questionnaire is part of that. A 

questions and answers event has been 

held in Liskeard public hall. It was well 

attended and there were representatives from many of the rural parishes. 

However, it was disappointing to learn that only 4,000 consultation papers 

have been returned over the whole county. It will be difficult to assess the 

true wish of all the people of Cornwall with such a poor return. 

If it is decided to hold a referendum, it is of paramount importance that all the 

people in Cornwall take part.  

Cornwall Council is amending the car park tariff structure and the car parks 

will fit into three zones A, B &C. The charging car parks in Liskeard will be 

mostly B Zones and C Zone for Rapson’s car park. 

I made strong representations regarding the increased fee and the variation 

of the time charges which will be imposed. Thankfully, they have retracted 

the original proposal to charge until 6.00pm so there will be no charge after 

4.00pm. Look out for the car park consultation online at Cornwall.gov.uk 

This is due to be implemented in May, so please do take part and make your 

concerns known to the council. 

Finally, I send my sincere wishes to you and your families for a Peaceful and 

Joyous Easter. 
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Your local Independent 

Travel agent   

Contact me for your FREE 

no obligation quote.  

  What’s App   07483212474 

   Toedippertravel@gmail.com 

 

What can I do for you? 
Family Holidays, Staycations, Weddings and Honeymoons, Cruise, 

Package Holidays, Luxury Holidays, Villas, Skiing Holidays, Flights, 

Hotels, London Theatre Breaks, Gift Experience Vouchers, 

Rail Holidays 

I can do these extras too - Car Hire, Travel Insurance, 

Activities, Theme Park Tickets, Airport Lounge, Overseas Transfers 
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                 THE CHAT & CRAFT GROUP   

  DOBWALLS FOOTBALL CLUB 12.00 till 2.00pm 

              THURSDAY WEEKLY CRAFT CLUB 

                             ALL WELCOME 

                    BRING YOUR OWN CRAFT 

          JOIN US FOR TEA COFFEE AND CAKES 

         MONTHLY CRAFT PROJECT AVAILABLE 

ALL MATERIALS PROVIDED £7.50 PER PROJECT 

COMING UP—DREAM CATCHERS, BEACH BAG 

BEE CUSHION, PRINT & STITCH, PAPER MACHE 

KNITTING CROCHET & PATCHWORK PROJECTS 

EMAIL: joanneballinger82@gmail.com 

TEL: 07746 153 069 

 

 IT’S A JOKE REALLY! 

WE KNOW TIMES ARE CHALLENGING BUT 

IT WILL SET YOU BACK A MERE £45 A 

YEAR (THAT’S FOR FOUR EDITIONS) TO 

FILL THIS QUARTER PAGE IN “THE VIL-

LAGER” MAGAZINE OR JUST £25 A TIME. 

YOU MIGHT BE WELL SURPRISED BY THE 

RESULTS! 

TO SAY THE LEAST, THIS IS SUCH A LOW    

PRICE IT IS ALMOSTLY LAUGHABLE 

THAT’S BECAUSE WE ARE SERIOUS 

ABOUT HELPING OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES 

FOR MORE INCREDIBLY SILLY AND STU-

PIDLY COMPETITIVE ADVERT RATES 

PLEASE FIND YOUR WAY TO PAGE 33 
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 INTERNET HOMEWORK CLUB IN THE MEMORIAL HALL? 

THE trustees of Dobwalls Memorial Hall are looking into the possibility of 

forming a once-a-week homework club in the hall which now has WiFi. 

Alison Butterworth, treasurer of the hall trustees, explains: “The hall is now a 

‘hot spot’ for Wildanet. I have no idea what that means, despite my husband 

being an IT manager! But I do know the company is helping to facilitate WiFi 

at the football club and the church. So, our thanks again go to Wildanet for 

this generous facility. 

We are looking into the idea of inviting 

school-age children into the hall for a home-

work club. This would be aimed at any pupil 

without home internet connection who 

needs to complete homework etc online. We 

would need to have an idea of how many 

people need this facility and would indeed 

like to use it.  

As we don't have DBS checks for any trus-

tees, all children would have to be accompa-

nied by an adult. If you would like to use the 

hall in this way please let me know. Call me 

on 01579 320152 and please leave a mes-

sage if I don’t answer, or drop a note into 

the hall letterbox with your contact details.” 

Dobwalls Primary School headteacher 

Kathryn Pipe comments: "I think it's a lovely idea and an opportunity for chil-

dren and families to come together. I hope people can make use of it."  

The regular groups which meet in the hall and the trustees are working very 

hard to maintain the necessary funds to cover the ever-increasing utility costs 

of the hall and Alison emphasises this can't be done without the support of the 

local community: “The bingo sessions are proving very popular. We have all 

ages from 18 to 95 and it is truly great to see people of all generations enjoy-

ing themselves. So, come along and have a go. You’ll always get a friendly 

welcome from our fabulous team.” 

The next craft fair is on Saturday March 25 and more are being planned. 

Dates will be on Facebook and on the banner outside the hall.  
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Alison adds: “After the fantastic response to our Christmas Fair, we have 

crafters clamouring to book a table. This is a good fundraiser for the hall and 

it is always the fundraiser events which help towards the cost of the car park 

maintenance. I think we all know how much the car park is needed for the 

school run and it is now in need of repair.Your attendance at events and clas-

ses at the hall is valued and appreciated by the trustees. Once again, thank 

you so much for the support. Without you the hall would simply not exist.” 

Regular groups which meet in the hall: 

Sunday and Monday 7:15pm - 10:00pm Indoor Bowls  
Tuesday 10:00am - 11:00am  Keep Fit Denise Bond 
Tuesday 6:30pm - 7:30pm and 7:45pm - 8:45pm Boogie Bounce (Pre Book-
ing required) see link as advertised on Dobwalls Community Facebook page 
Wednesday 10:00am - 11:00am Gentle Aerobic Exercise Sam Holman 
11:15am - 12:15pm Pilates Sam Holman  
Wednesday 5:30pm and 7.00pm Slimming World Chrissie Ham 
Thursday 9:30 Slimming World Helen 
Thursday 6:00pm - 7:00pm Powerhoop Jayne Martin 
Thursday 7:30pm - 10:00pm Indoor Bowls 
1st and 3rd Saturday 7:00pm Bingo. Doors open 6:00pm 

 

  A SPECTACULAR AERIAL PHOTO BY BRIAN CLARK OF A SECTION OF THE BYPASS, THE 

RAILWAY LINE AND VIADUCT, MOORSWATER INDUSTRIAL ESTATE AND LISKEARD TOWN 
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                A BIG FLAG FOR THE BIG DAY! 
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     THE FULL PICTURE FROM THE FRONT PAGE—SPRING IS DEFINITY IN THE AIR 
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Lovely 

Spring  

Flowers 

In the 

Churchyard 
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THE VILLAGER MAGAZINE 
Dobwalls Parish magazine is published quarterly 

 and delivered free across the parish 

ADVERTISERS SHOULD CONTACT DOREEN CLARK       

          villageradvertisers@dobwallspc.org.uk 

                              The rates are: 
      FULL PAGE SINGLE EDITION £50, FOUR EDITIONS £100 

        HALF PAGE SINGLE EDITION £30, FOUR EDITIONS £60 

   QUARTER PAGE SINGLE EDITION £25, FOUR EDITIONS £45 

 

The final date for sending in articles, photos, event information and           

anything else for the Summer edition - June, July & August 2023 is: 

                         Friday, May 12, 2023       

              Just contact the editor michaelgtaylor@yahoo.com 

The other members of The Villager editorial team are Brian Clark and Ailsa 

Tween (distribution) and Sean Jackson (“The Villager” Facebook page). 

Their email addresses are on page 35. 

What about following “The Villager” Facebook page 

                           www.facebook.com/thevillagerdobwalls  

 

 

 

    The deadlines for advertisements for the following editions are: 

Summer 2023 - April 30                Autumn 2023 - July 31 

Christmas/Winter - October 31    Spring 2024 - January 31, 2024 

http://www.facebook.com/thevillagerdobwalls
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                         Dobwalls Parish Council  

                              www.dobwallspc.org.uk     

                     All council meetings are open to the public 
         The agenda for meetings is posted on the council website 

                              https://www.dobwallspc.org.uk  

                   It is also on the council notice board in the village 

You can attend and speak at most meetings which are held on the 

third Wednesday of each month in the clubhouse at Dobwalls Football 

Club and start at 6.30pm. 

                               The next couple of meetings are:   

                                           March 15 & April 19 

           The May meeting May 17 is actually three meetings!!! 

Same time, same place - first the annual parish meeting (a 

chance to look back at the past year) then the annual parish 

meeting (at which the chairman and vice-chairman are elected 

for the coming year and councillors chosen to represent the 

council on other bodies) and then the actual May council meet-

ing when the ordinary monthly business of the council is con-

ducted. 

      You can contact individual parish councillors (details opposite) 

                        or the parish council clerk Linda Coles -  

Email: clerk@dobwallspc.org.uk 

Phone: 01579 350 962 

Post: The Firs, Lower Metherell, Callington PL17 8BJ 
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      Dobwalls parish councillors March 2023 
 
Chairman John Dunn 
john.dunn@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

 

Vice-chairman Tracey Kitto 

tracey.kitto@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

                       

Ailsa Tween 

ailsa.tween@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

 

Brian Clark 

brian.clark@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

 

Sean Jackson 

sean.jackson@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

Morgan Ball 

morgan.ball@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

 

Matt Exall 

matt.exall@dobwallspc.org.uk 

 

 

Michael Taylor 

michael.taylor@dobwallspc.org.uk 

mailto:traceykittodobpc@btinternet.com
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